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The main objective of our Branch is to fulfill an active role during commemorations at Canadian and other 
allied military cemeteries, monuments and ceremonies where fallen soldiers from, in particular WW II, are 
remembered. 

For photos of previous events visit our website.    Click here to have a look 

The background story in this edition is about Operation Jubilee. Commonly known as:  
The Dieppe Raid. 

It turned out to be a tactical disaster and a tragedy for the, predominantly, Canadian troops. 
Hardly any of the main goals were achieved, but unbelievable losses were suffered on the Allied side in a 
short period of time. (About 6 hours). 
The High Command later learned lessons from the raid. The toll paid, especially by the Canadian troops, 
was very high. But they did the job! 
 
On June 6, 1944, they did it again. 
That eventually led to our freedom. 
That is why we, members of RCL 
Branch 005 “Liberation of the 
Netherlands”, say again and again: 
 
 WE WILL REMEMBER THEM! 
 
Click on photo to read the story. 
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http://www.rcl005.nl/
http://www.rcl005.nl/archive/Magazines%20RCL005/Achtergrond%20Stories/Dieppe%20raid%20Engels%20rj.pdf
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New Governor General. 

 
Mary Simon officially became Canada’s new Governor General and the first Indigenous person to 
hold the role following an installation ceremony in Ottawa on Monday morning. Simon took both 
the oath of allegiance and the oath of office to become Canada’s 30th Governor General. 
We wish her success in this position. 
 
Click on the photo for a short video impression of the installation ceremony. 
 

https://globalnews.ca/video/rd/d3884a28-ee28-11eb-921f-0242ac110008/?jwsource=cl
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SUMMER TIME – HOLIDAY TIME. 
= 

EMPTY CHAIRS TIME. 

With the release of this edition, we already have more than half of 
2021 behind us. 

Turning another page and we will have September as the first page on the calendar. 
We  hopefully can attend some ceremonies again, after a relatively calm period. 

Summer vacation 2021?? 
To book a holiday or not, that was the question. If yes, do we stay in the Netherlands or do we peek across the 
border? Can we prove being vaccinated? Do we need additional evidence? Are we welcome in neighbouring 
countries? Many questions and they all needed an answer. Things you wouldn't have had to think about in other 
years. 
The only certainty is that the uncertainty with regard to COVID-19 will continue for a while. 
For RCL Branch 005 we were able to be present twice in July at the Canadian War Cemetery in Groesbeek. 
On Monday, July 19, there was the annual commemoration preceding the Nijmegen Four Days Marches. 
Due to the efforts of CSM CMSC WW1 Derk de Vries, the initiative has been taken from Military Camp 
Heumensoord to provide a (limited) commemoration. 
RCL Branch 005 was present with its Colour Party and laid a wreath. 

On Thursday evening, July 22,  under the auspices of the V-fonds, the Dutch National fund for Peace, Security 
and Veteran Care with their youth department (V-team), placed candles at the Canadian War Cemetery in 
Groesbeek. Some comrades were present and were able to give  essence to our goal of ‘’EDUCATION”. 

The photos in this edition of both events speak for themselves. 
On behalf of the board, we wish you a nice continuation of the summer period. 

Wim Poppenk 

2nd Vice-president 
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Canada Day, 01-07-2021. 
With minor adjustments, due the still applicable rules, Canada Day could be organized this year. 
More than thirty comrades made their way to Lochem. The Canadian Embassy was also well represented, we 
could welcome four people. 
Do we have to mention that everything was in good hands again, thanks to Berry and Yvonne? 
That's as sure as the ‘’amen” in church. 
Heard everywhere: ‘’IT  IS  GOOD  TO  MEET  AND  HAVE  A  LITTLE  SMALL  TALK  AGAIN”. 
Some pictures to show the ambiance. 
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Beaumont-Hamel. 01-07-2021.  
A memorial service was held on July 1 at Beaumont-Hamel, organized by Veterans Affairs Canada. During the 
RCL Zone meeting of June 8, it was decided that there would be no Colour Party and no delegation. 
The travel advice for France was still too uncertain and the time to organize things properly became too short. 

From the internet, we've taken some "stills" from a video report posted by Jean-Pierre J. Godbout of the ceremony 
at the Newfoundland Memorial. Video about 1 hour.  

For an impression: click on the photo below. 
 

https://www.facebook.com/flx/warn/?u=https%3A%2F%2Ffb.watch%2F6uW3mqOniO%2F%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR0JY9foPCz6GpSU4cDLGtp5Ee0O_qIXa8Uf-PS8MPVTPIPjOOD5irrjwP8&h=AT0z22FMRyioMO0RDlcdPqLBaLuLjyqaPjF_LMk6A4gzUSWMe0Afr1Ia6hlxy16Yy8g5RQqx2MxC50-XnQLFmOhY8VAsEspiaEYYseliZc-TPnwvryJVWtgkHk1MkRCgmTcQPOWNo_Mz0uYCRREC3CpGEE13CsMq1hFBXvTvDHZBfjf0Nh1VtmYzvcImNLRr8xV9ZI8S4kKM27mb_vnkv8K8eDqdnLYdaNKlYFAWibHQtb9QMtdIHrd6LDAGCk29Gq-wusHw48j3FVTEDnbkYLu8jFNWTT4Z1AE7wRn6KNkXXbpn3AWqn8TUWtBNH099
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Groesbeek, 19-07-2021. 
For years it has been customary for the military participants in the 
Nijmegen 4-Days Marches to commemorate their fallen comrades 
of the Second World War, who found their resting place at the 
Canadian Cemetery in Groesbeek. In 2020 and 2021, the 4-
DaysMarches could not take place due to the Covid-19 pandemic. 
However, due to the deployment of adjutant Derk de Vries of the 
Central Military Support Command, the initiative was taken on 
behalf of Military Camp Heumensoord to organize a (limited) 
commemoration. 
RCL Branch 005 was present with its Colour Party. 
Represented were, among others, the Canadian Embassy, the 
Faces to Graves Foundation, the municipality of Berg en Dal. 
As in many previous years, there was a civilian delegation from 
neighboring German villages. Also German representatives of the 
4-Days detachment. 
A sober, yet impressive ceremony, in which many wreaths were laid. 
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Miscellaneous. 
One out of many silent witnesses that can be found all over the Netherlands. Lest we forget. 

 
 
 
Photos from the 
Diemen area. 
 
By Martin Reelick 
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Up for a challenge? 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Announcing the 2021 edition of the Remembrance Day Races! Last year over 1,000 participants raised $85,000 to 
help us weather the COVID-19 pandemic. Now, with light at the end of the pandemic tunnel, we are looking ahead to 
the next four years as we re-launch our programming and prepare to announce some major projects already 
underway for the 80th anniversary of D-Day in 2024!  

  

This year, the Remembrance Day Races will help us make those plans a reality.  

 
Choose from three virtual running and walking events for participants of all ages and abilities, each one honouring 
an aspect of the Canadians’ contribution to Juno Beach on D-Day. 

Try out a new challenge this year by participating in the Liberation Route Virtual March! Participants can “travel” 
from the Juno Beach Centre in Courseulles-sur-Mer, Normandy, stopping at meaningful sites of commemoration along 
the way to your final destination: the Vimy National Memorial in Givenchy-en-Gohelle, France. 
Your $45 race fee includes a race kit with a commemorative medal, Avro Lancaster collectible pin, race bib, 
Remembrance Day poppy, and more!  Participants can create a fundraising page after registering to earn rewards 
and enter our prize draws!  

Run or walk anytime between July 8 and December 25, 2021. 
Funds raised help support projects such as exhibitions and educational programming at the Juno Beach 
Centre and online. 

Register today and join us for a race to remember! 

https://junobeach.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=4458d6d579bafe1bfa4c60eec&id=23aeee0915&e=8a59daad06
https://junobeach.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=4458d6d579bafe1bfa4c60eec&id=a22665b138&e=8a59daad06
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Groesbeek, 22 -07-2021. 
On Thursday evening, July 22, 2021, under the auspices of the V-fonds, the National fund for Peace, Security 
and Veteran Care with their youth department (V-team), placed candles at the Canadian War Cemetery in 
Groesbeek. They were accompanied by volunteers of the Faces-to- Graves Foundation and members of RCL 
Branch 005 ‘’Liberation of The Netherlands”. A special event where life stories of fallen soldiers were told and 
stories about The Cross of Sacrifice, the Poppies, Flanders Fields and the Act of Remembrance were listened to. 
 
Photos: Richard Hendriks. 
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AGENDA. 
(up to now) 
 

August:  awfully empty 
September:   1st, Holten, postponed commemoration of May 4, 2021 

September:   5th,General Meeting Lochem 
September: 17th, Groesbeek, annual commemoration Market Garden 

Of course subject to the then applicable rules 
 
 
 
 
 
   
   
 
 
 
 




